SALEM TOURISM BOARD
Minutes of the Regular Meeting
Dec 13, 2021
5:00 pm

Call to Order

The Salem Tourism Board met Monday, December 13, 2021 at Salem City Hall.  Chairman Bob Haney called the meeting to order at 5:00 pm.  Present were board members Leon Chapman, Dana Hampton, Rick Russ, Jacob Hocket, Joy Conner and Secretary Cindy Eller.
Minutes
The minutes of the November 8, 2021 meeting were presented for action.  Dana Hampton made a motion to approve the minutes.  Leon Chapman seconded the motion.   Ayes:  Chairman Bob Haney, Dana Hampton, Rick Russ, Jacob Hockett and Leon Chapman.  Nays:  None   Abstain:  Joy Conner.   Motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer’s Reports for November 2021 was presented for action. Leon Chapman made a motion to approve the report.  Rick Russ seconded the motion.  Ayes:  Chairman Bob Haney, Dana Hampton, Rick Russ, Leon Chapman, Joy Conner and Jacob Hockett.  Nays:  None.  Motion carried.
Presentation of Petitions/Public Comments
Grant application from Salem Community High School was presented requesting $2,000.00 to assist with their January 2022 Salem Invitational Basketball Tournament.  Leon Chapman made a motion to approve the request for $2,000.00.  Rick Russ seconded the motion.  Ayes:  Chairman Bob Haney, Leon Chapman, Rick Russ, Dana Hampton, Joy Conner and Jacob Hockett.  Nays:  None
Sam Phillips was not present to present his billboard advertising proposal so there was no discussion.

Rick Russ told the Board that he had been in contact with Serpentine Web Solutions regarding a design package for the Tourism Board website.  The proposal for the recommended package was in the amount of $960.00, with half to be paid to start work.  Russ stated annual additional costs would be SSL Certificate $45.00, Domain Registration $20.00, Web Hosting $180 as well as ongoing support, training and maintenance at $60/per hour as needed.  Russ said he would be willing to do work on the website but would also like to have someone else to update the information on the website.  Discussion was to have Tabitha Meador and Courtney Mitchell added as authorized users.
Leon Chapman made a motion to approve using Serpentine Web Solutions for the Tourism Board website.  Jacob Hockett seconded the motion.  Ayes:  Chairman Bob Haney, Leon Chapman, Rick Russ, Joy Conner, Jacob Hockett and Dana Hampton.  Nays:  None.  Motion carried.
Grant Reports
None
Board Members Report
None
Adjournment
As there was no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 5:15 p.m.
The next regular Tourism meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, December 13, 2021.
.
Cindy Eller
Recording Secretary                                                                       
